MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: November 14, 2023          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 3041 Masters Point
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle, Debbie Stewart,  Robert Glandon, Jason Sutherland Paul Costello
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of October Minutes –    
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
Masters Club HOA Board Meeting 11/14/2023 –  

1) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 10/31/2023
 $26,732.06
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      10/31/2023
 $24,371.87
STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF 10/31/2023
 $50,000.00
TOTAL CASH $101,103.93

2) Income: 

   Month 
     YTD
October Revenue

 $   6,333.00
 $ 63,385.00
October Expenses
 $   9,273.00
 $ 62,783.00
Net Income 
-  
 $ (2,940.00)
 $      602.00
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
There are five delinquent accounts with a balance of $ 2,457.46 One homeowner is in collections for a total of $1,323.44. 
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Nothing new to report.
Architectural Control Committee
10 courtesy letters have been sent by LCM to homeowners for yard and home maintenance. 3 homeowners have responded with updates.
Fence
Nothing new to report.
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report.
Social Committee
Our Christmas party has been scheduled for December 16th  4;00pm – 8:00pm  It will be at the home of the Costello’s 3080 Masters Point. Please see our flyer in your email and on our web site. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Nothing new to report.

New Business
There have been vehicles parking on Mt. Royal very close the entrances to Masters Club Circle. This is blocking views to on- coming traffic. Tom got a contact for a town representative, who will contact Castle Rock Police Dept. for guidelines.  Representatives from town have been out measuring this area. Signs will be installed soon.
Budget Ratification Meeting to be held in conjunction with our Annual Meeting on December 5th.
Old Business - NA
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting:    January 16 ,2024 6:30 PM at the Holm residence 2923 Masters Court
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
